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ESSEX CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

 

Minutes for the Meeting of June 16, 2020 

 

Commissioners: *Absent Staff: 

   

Michael Burke, Chairman Kevin Cooke Deborah Cunningham 

Cliff Ageloff Ted Marshall Administrative Clerk 

Thomas Barrieau Laureen Sanderson  

  Ken Whittaker, Agent 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Consistent with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law and banning 

gatherings of more than 10 people, this meeting was conducted by remote participation to the greatest extent 

possible. The Conservation Commission and the public was not physically in attendance at this meeting, but 

every effort was made to allow the public to participate in the meeting in real time. Persons who wished to do so 

were invited to join the meeting from a computer, tablet or smartphone by using a GoToMeeting link or dialing 

in using a phone.   

 

The Commission will be rescheduling the meeting with the potential candidate for the current vacancy. 

 

There was no discussion regarding the Enforcement Order issued for 15 Burnham Court due to scheduling 

conflicts with tonight’s meeting. The applicant was advised that a meeting to discuss the issues was being 

arranged before the next regularly scheduled meeting. 

 

The Commission reviewed Requests for Certificates of Compliance for 113 Conomo Point Road and  

two for 158 Eastern Avenue. The Agent advised that he had reviewed the requests and recommended issuance of 

the Certificates of Compliance. On a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to 

issue a complete Certificate of Compliance for 113 Conomo Point Road. On a motion made and duly seconded, 

the Commission voted unanimously to issue two Certificates of Compliance stating the Orders of Conditions 

were invalid for 158 Eastern Avenue. 

 

The Chairman presented the minutes of the meeting of May 19, 2020 for approval. On a motion made and duly 

seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented. The Commission did not 

vote on the minutes for the meeting of June 2, 2020 to allow them time to review the proposed changes 

submitted by Kevin Cooke. They will be addressed at the next meeting. 

 

There being no further business, on a motion made and duly seconded, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Approved: Essex Conservation Commission 

Prepared by: Deborah Cunningham, Administrative Clerk 


